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January 17th, 2015
Attending:  Current Board Members:  Dana Tate, Mike Couture, Glen Aycock and Doris Cates. No other officers were present.
Financial Report was given by Doris Cates. The Chase Checking Account has a balance of $12,810.65 this balance includes the playground tagged money.  The Savings Account has a balance of $377.58. 
Doris spoke for Betty Cheek that was not present, and stated that Betty and Michael wanted a fence around the swimming pool pump before the pool was open for the summer. They also wanted a walkway around the pump. The board approved the fence around the pump, not to exceed 3’ so not to block the view of the window.  The board approved this and the cost should not exceed $350.00. The board, ask that pictures be emailed of the materials that would Dana made a motion to approve the fence around the pump and walk way and the board approved it.
Mike Couture mentioned that there were some spots on the front of the building that needed painting. Doris said she would let the painter know and when the weather permitted she would have him come back and paint the spots.
The leaks in the roof were discussed and Doris stated that she had called the roofer come back and fix some leaks. We have some more leaks that have come up and Doris will call the roofer back. Dale Glen was present at the meeting and opened the Rental Office to check for leaks. After inspection it was found that there were two leaks in that area. It was decided that we would replace some tiles that were stained so we could try to pin point the new leaks. 
Mike Couture stated that since the POA fund have quite a bit of money and we still have the allocated play ground fund, we should precede with the play ground improvements. Suggestions came from the board and members to put up a Volley Ball net and a Tether Ball and a Horse Show Pitt and Croquet area. Dana said we should set a date and let all POA Members know so we could get volunteers to help with the project. It was decided to get this done before July 4th. Dana was going to get some specifications for the Volley Ball area from her Husband that builds play area’s for schools and could get the measurements we needed. The board decided the work should start on preparing the area in February and complete it in March. The board considered getting a contractor to build the Volley Ball area since there would need to be dirt work done and sand hauled in. All the details will be worked out ASAP so the project can be completed. March 14th will be a POA work day. A dinner will be served for everyone.
A Property Owner, ask if the Pelican Isle RV Rentals had been paying the $35.00 fee per month for the use of the dumpster by the rental tenants, as agreed upon by the POA and new owners. Doris stated she did not know they should have been paying this fee and the only checks she had received from them were for Rental Commissions. Doris said she would look in Quick Books and see when the last time they paid their Dump Fee’s.  The Property Owner stated it was in the Contract. Dana stated that the agreement was that the  who ever owned the rentals would pay a $35.00 Dumpster Fee. Dana stated she thinks that Jason paid for the Fees for the entire year of 2014. Doris will go back in Quick Books and look to see what payments were made. A decision will be made after Doris looks to see what payments have been made.
Doris stated that the drink machine has been fixed and we received a small check from American Bottling Co. It is filled up and ready for the summer. 
It was decided to put two horse shoe pits in one for women’s length and one for men’s length.
Doris stated that she went to Viscon Pool Supply and set up an account. This will be much easier for Betty and Michael to get what they need and they will Invoice us for the supplies.
Doris spoke for Betty again and the poles at the end of the pool, she would like some umbrellas. Dana suggested that we look into the Sail. It would need to be something that could be removed and put back up the next summer. It also needs to be wind proof.
We are down to only two ACC members and need another person. Dana ask if anyone new someone that might want to volunteer  Mike said that he knew a Property Owner that  might want to volunteer. 
The Board needs to read thru all the suggestions made by the Law Firm and Dana stated at the next meeting we needed to review and adopt our version of each item that was presented. After review the Board will adopt the policies since they are new and not amendments to any other policy.
A Propery Owner, ask what the Board was doing about people that were not paying their dues? 
Doris stated that at this time there wasn’t anything that we could due until the Lawyer was finished reviewing our By-Laws and advised us on what exactly we could do. Doris stated at the end of the year she sent everyone that owed the POA Dues a Statement showing their back dues. Some people did pay and I wrote a note on each one letting them know if they needed to make a payment plan to call me. Glen asks Doris to bring a report to the next meeting of people that owe back dues so the board could review it. Dana stated the Law firm could help them find the people. A Property Owner asked the question could we can repossesses’ the lots ?  The Board answered we would have to go thru the proper procedures to be able to do this. Dana stated that maybe we could ask the property owners if they would sale their lots to the POA.
Larry Ganaway, ask Doris to furnish him with a Financial Statement for 2014 to put in his records. Doris told him she would email him the statements. Larry stated that He was talking with people about solving our Boat Ramp Issue. He stated that people have volunteered to donate money for this project.

It was decided that the next Board meeting will be February 14th, 2015 at 10:00 am. 
Dana made a motion to close the meeting and all Board Members present voted in favor to close the meeting.
